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CoC Steering Committee
Meeting Minutes
04/24/2019 – 2:30pm at Access
Attendance: See attached sign-in sheet.

​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​​______________________________________________________________________
I. Welcome (Joe Scalise, Steering Chair)
· Joe Scalise welcomed everyone 
II. Introductions
· Joe introduced the new CoC Administrative Assistant, Karen Jones. Everyone introduced themselves around the table.
· Karla McDay, from Harmony House, told the committee about her program. When asked what the CoC could do to help them, Karla responded that first and foremost they need financial assistance. She hopes to expand from 2 houses to more in the future.
· Leonte Cooper, the new CoC Youth Advisory Board Chair, was unable to attend. He will be with us for 5 months before leaving for Ohio State.
III. SCCS Grant Transfer
· Mar-quetta Boddie, CoC Manager, discussed the SCCS giving back their grant money based on HUD’s issue with using the word, “emancipated”, in their grant. Terri praised them for standing by their policy and choosing to return the money to the CoC. 
· Patrice expressed great concern that the kids living in the housing that is currently funded by said grant will have no place to live once this grant is transferred to a new agency. Terri, Mar-quetta, and several others reassured her that this will not happen. The CoC is 100% committed to continuity and integrity. Patrice will meet with new agencies to assure this. 
· Keith asked Mar-quetta to send a formal letter to SCCS to keep them informed about the CoC’s commitment. Lauren asked Patrice if the SCCS is still willing to keep a member on the Steering Committee because their voice is important. Patrice commented that she would check.
· Mar-quetta will send out application to apply tonight and will be due back next Wednesday, May 1, 2019 by 5pm. It will state that the new agency must be willing to keep the kids in the current housing and take on the Resident Assistant that is currently working with the kids. The grant is split into 2; Transitional Housing and Rapid Rehousing. R.A. is currently being paid from both grants, so if it gets split up with the application, her pay will need to be considered in the discussion. 
IV. Kent Camino from the US Census Bureau
· Census Day is April 1, 2020. This is a PIT count. 

· New this census is the online access that residents can do in under 10 minutes. 
· Phone and mailing will still be available if there is no response from a resident by April 1, 2020.

· If still no response, census takers will be going house to house.

· Census takers will be making $14-18/hour and can be full-time or part-time.

· Joe pointed out that this could be good for clients in housing

· Kent stated there would be an office going in soon in Akron

· Job would last from approximately March 2020- August/September of same year.
V. Matthew Slater from FCS
· Matt is requesting a letter of support for the VA.
· Handed out letter with overview (attached)
· Due May 7, 2019

· Joe Scalise asked for a motion to vote to approve letter. Keith Stahl makes the motion and Christina Hodgkinson seconds it. Al in. Joe entered for submission.
VI.  New CoC Members Recap

· Mar-Quetta presents the new Members Policy, pointing out the changes that were made after discussion at last meeting.

· Darnella expresses concern over “excluding” new agencies with the 12 month data into HMIS requirement. Much discussion ensued with the results being that wording/requirements will be gone over at the next Board Meeting, April 25, 2019. 

     VII. CoC Priorities

· With the upcoming NOFA, what priorities do we need to have to ensure that we don’t lose money like last year?
· Housing is priority #1 (Hearth Act 2014)

· We are accepting PSH and RRH Programs only, all HUD eligible categories
· All changes to priorities will be reflected in the R&R process
· TH converted to PSH Programs for the 2019 NOFA
· Next Steering Committee Meeting will look at R&R tools
· Joe Scalise asked for a motion to approve the priorities. Keith Stahl makes the motion and Matthew Slater seconds it. All in. Will be submitted to Board for approval.

    VIII. Other Issues
· Lauren asked if Rank & Review needs to be involved in new application process for SCCS grant money. Terri and Mar-quetta stated that it depended on who applies for the grants.

· Asli stated that the deadline is close for PIT and HIC data and asked that forms be sent back to her as soon as possible. 


There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:49 pm.





Approved by Committee: May 22, 2019
Karen Jones
CoC Admin 
Those In Attendance:  Joe Scalise, Asli Buldum, Chris Savage, Christina Hodgkinson, Jackie Hemsworth, Lauren Green-Hull, Keith Stahl, Rebecca Callahan, Kathleen Petsko, Karl Driggs, Terri Heckman, Patrice Henderson, Matthew Slater, Antoinette Brown, Karen Jones, Karla McDay, Kent Camino, Darnella Cummings, Jim Cole, Pat Grant, Amber Slaughter, Wes Fair, Savannah Courtenay, Stephanie Zelasko, Latoya Harris, Rebecca Baker, Mar-quetta Boddie
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Each person is a branch of strength within the community.


Strong branches make �a strong community!








a collaboration of agencies working together for the homeless
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